CONTRA COSTA COUNTY 

AB 109 (PUBLIC SAFETY REALIGNMENT)

COMMUNITY CORRECTIONS PARTNERSHIP
April 6, 2012

Contra Costa County Probation Dept, Martinez

Chief Probation Officer Philip Kader called the CCP meeting to order at 8:10 am.    

Chief Kader thanked Aladdin Bail Bonds for providing the great variety of coffees this morning.  

DEPARTMENT UPDATES

Probation:   Chief Kader reviewed the 2011/12 Criminal Justice Realignment Revenue Tracking sheet prepared by Sr. Deputy CAO Julie Enea.  Probation is close to being on track even with one deputy retiring, but it is not reflected in the February claim.  Probation will not have a surplus at the end of the year, but a balanced budget with expenditures as expected.

Sheriff:  Captain Will Duke reported at this time there are 243 AB 109 clients in custody, one with a sentence of 10 years, but the average custody days per violation is 72 days.  The format has changed and shows they are under budget, but the type of inmate has not changed.  MDF has 32 holds and 11 AB 109 commitments.  West County Detention is medium security and where the bulk of AB 109’s are held, and minimum security has 20 clients only.  These numbers are over 542% of what the State estimated.  The number of sentenced inmates is leveling off.  The PRCS coordination and collaboration between Probation and the Sheriff is working out great. The personnel costs have gone down due to new deputies being under a new contract.  They are at 29% of the budget and coming under budget due to a number of staff not being used at the minimum security facility.  Next month the SO will provide the numbers of females included in the statistics.
Health Dept:  Cynthia Belon reported their report will be corrected to show accurate data and expenditures of $152,262 The Health Dept is also under budget and they are in the hiring process for a nurse and clerk.  There have been 1,509 referrals with twelve (12) actively participating in various programs.  Health Services are in process of creating a mobile forensic team and a business site (to be determined).  Fifty-four (54) clients have been served with 800 minutes of services provided, and 168 @ 2,336 minutes for Central County alone.  

District Attorney:  Sr. Deputy District Attorney Doug Mac Master reported that Mark Eichman has retired.  He is working on tracking resources spent for realignment cases and is hopeful the numbers can get entered through the court so the DA and PD can access those numbers.  The DA is coordinating AB 109 clients and Victim Witness process at the courthouse.  

Public Defender:  Public Defender Robin Lipetzky reports the Public Defender’s office is hiring, and their Clean Slate paralegal has been hired.  She is working with Presiding Judge Becton to streamline cases through the system.  Chief Kader said there is funding to augment staff and additional services for the PD and DA, and the PD is going through this process to hire staff for AB 109.  

CAO:  Sr. Deputy County Administrator Julie Enea was not at the meeting today, but Chief Kader reported on her behalf.  
PROGRAM UPDATES

Advisory Board Committee
Jessie Warner reported they are developing ideas on how to spend funds in the community, one of which is outreach/community conversations.  The Services Committee has been working on gathering information to achieve the ideas.  Jessie distributed a draft letter of support on a current project proposal and that an RFP person is being sought.  She also has a grant writer for the RFP.  
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Chief Philip Kader and Judge Harlan Grossman are working as a collaborative with seven nearby counties on pre-trial release.  Judge Grossman spoke of meeting with these counties regarding pretrial release, and volunteers who reach out to those missing court, but have no warrant issued.  Judge Grossman also spoke of the Justice Investment Initiative.   Chief Kader reported he spoke to staff at the Pretrial Justice Institute in Washington DC.  They have a contract with Insight Prison Project through the CCCOE in the West County Jail that will begin the middle of April.  IPP will provide training in life skills, etc, targeting the 1170 (h) clients.  

Probation Supervisor Melvin Russell reported that from 10/1/11 to 3/31/12 there are 250 AB 109 clients on community supervision.  There have been no arrests for technical violations; there are 15 new law violations, and no convictions for technical violations.  There were two (2) convictions, nine (9) flashes (none in March) detained for 57 days.  Probation has three (3) complete PRCS with another three (3) in April.  Probation’s database is currently being revised and updated. Probation has found 237 clients with appropriate housing, but continue to have a few transients.  There are ten (10) clients working full time, and 36 clients working part time.  The T4C program is being held on Tuesday evenings from 6-8 pm with 7-10 clients attending at this time.  T4C gives tools to think before responding and role playing and homework (situations and practice).  Clients are getting into it, and we see a team concept rather than probation vs. clients.  On those evenings dinner is provided a half-hour before class begins.  

BUDGET
2011/2012 Revenue Request:  Chief Kader reported there will be a salary savings this year.  CCP will be allowed to bring in a full time Reentry Coordinator paid for by CCP salary savings monies.  Chief Kader asked the CCP members if there are any objections to the Reentry Coordinator and there were none.  Chief Kader reported the SB 678 formula is going well.  
OUTREACH MEETING OPTIONS

Outreach Meetings:  Eli Moore, Program Director for Pacific Institute, suggested the Community Advisory Board Outreach Committee spread the word before the July plan is written.  The Committee will meet and provide ideas.  

Public Comment:  No comments.

Chief Philip Kader adjourned the CCP meeting at 9:57 am.   
Valerie Castro Pastor

Executive Secretary to Chief Philip Kader

